Minutes from the June 25, 2007 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

 

In Attendance: Committee members – Dr. Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Dr. Baldwin, Dr. Yates, Chris Barcelona, Steven Happel, Theron Batie, Greg Gaiennie.  Cassandra Boyd joined the meeting already in progress.  Also in attendance were Glyn Smith and Shannon Sciortino.  

 

The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

 

The members of the Student Technology Fee Committee introduced themselves.

 

The April 16, 2007 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the minutes. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 

Reports on Action Items:

 

o        Usage Subcommittee Meeting –Dr. Yates asked to carry over this item to the next meeting, and indicated that he will be prepared at the first Fall 2007 meeting to provide the information related to this item.  Action Item:  The Usage Subcommittee will meet to evaluate the issue of students working in sites such as Facebook and MySpace when other students are waiting to use a computer for class assignments.  They will also evaluate whether or not the library should become an open lab, and what should happen to the labs that are close to the library, based on data from usage reports.
 

o       Surplus Computers –Donna Methvien reported that the surplus computers have been distributed. 

 

o       North Campus Project – Dr. Asoodeh did communicate this decision to the appropriate people, and work has already begun on the project.

 

o       Document Imaging – Dr. Asoodeh did communicate an increase in funding to Steve Soutullo.  A company has been selected and purchase requisitions have been sent out.  Work will begin on this project shortly.

 

                     Usage Report – Glyn Smith provided a report on Spring 2007 computer usage.  The 24 hour lab was the most used lab, and Internet Explorer was the most used application.  Dr. Yates team will be looking at this report to see whether or not our resources are being used efficiently.

 

Cassandra Boyd joined the meeting at this time.

 

Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien reported that there was a request from University Housing for six computers and one printer to put in the lobby area of Zachary Taylor Hall.  The Surplus Computer Subcommittee recommended approval of the proposal.  Donna Methvien made a motion to approve the proposal.  Dr. Yates seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Dr. Asoodeh mentioned he anticipated a surplus computer proposal would be forthcoming from the North Campus to request surplus computers for their commons area.  Dr. Yates agreed that surplus computers in that area would benefit the students.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh agreed to look at the North Campus commons area to see if they have a need for surplus computers and invite them to submit a proposal.
 

Technology Fee Budget– Dr. Asoodeh reviewed the budget with the new committee members.  After the Student Technology Fee Committee met to approve the 2007-2008 Student Technology Fee budget, the College of Business and Computer Science brought up the issue that companies are using Office 2007.  Our graduating students who are applying for jobs with these companies will need to know how to use the software.  Additionally, the new textbooks are written for Office 2007.  Because of this, it is necessary that we upgrade all labs supported by the Student Technology Fee to Office 2007.  The software budget needs to be increased by $50,000 to accommodate this upgrade.  This funding would come from the “Other and Contingency” budget, which would be reduced by $50,000.  Dr. Yates proposed that $50,000 be moved from the Other and Contingency budget to the Software budget for the upgrade of all Technology Fee lab computers to Office 2007.  Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will follow up on the Office 2007 upgrade to ensure it is completed for the Fall 2007 semester.
 

Student Technology Fee Agreement –  Dr. Asoodeh presented the proposed modifications to the Student Technology Fee Agreement for 2007-2009.  This agreement is updated every two years, and it is time for renewal.  One notable change is due to an audit finding that identified a discrepancy between the 2005-2007 agreement and the ULS board guidelines, where the agreement stated that no more than one third (33%) of the budget will be used for the training and salaries of student workers and graduate assistants.  The 2007-2009 agreement was changed to say that no more than one fourth (25%) of the budget will be used for the training and salaries of student workers and graduate assistants.  Dr. Baldwin proposed that the Student Technology Fee Agreement be approved as amended.  Donna Methvien seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will follow up to have Chris Barcelona and Dr. Moffett sign the updated agreement.
 

A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Yates.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 1:42 p.m. 

 

Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held in the Fall 2007 semester.  Shannon Sciortino will coordinate that date and time.   

